
Priory News 10th January 2025 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

Happy New Year to all our families!  

It’s been great to hear about the children’s enjoyable holidays over 

the Christmas break and to see them settling back into the routines 

of learning so well.  

It is a cold start to the term and children will be playing outside, 

and going out for PE lessons too. Please make sure they have a 

waterproof, warm coat for play times. A pair of jogging bottoms for 

outdoor PE will also be helpful during these winter months. 

Yesterday, our Year 5 children enjoyed a VR session in school—

where they went to space. They were very enthusiastic about the 

sessions, describing them as fantastic. 

This term, we have quite a few visitors coming to school. One of 

these, the Breck Foundation, will be holding a parents workshop 

on the evening of 11th February. The Breck Foundation are an  

organisation set up in memory of young boy called Breck. They 

work with families and schools focused on the area of online     

safety and visited our school two years ago. They were so, so good 

that we have asked them to come back again. Please do put the 

11th February in your diary—to attend the workshop for parents. It 

will be online and more information will be sent home in the very 

near future. 

Best Wishes, 

Mrs Keefe 

Diary Dates  

Year 5 Earth and Space Visitor 15th January 

Choir Young Voices to O2 Arena 22nd January 

Year 6 Bikeability 27th—30th January 

Chinese New Year Lunch 29th January 

SH5 Class Assembly 5th February 

Year 3 Flag Fen Trip 10th February 

Safer Internet Day: 

Breck Foundation Workshops 

11th February 

Parents Evening Workshop with 

Breck Foundation 

11th February 

Half-Term 18th—22nd February 

Year 6 Measurement Programme 25th February 

Parents Evenings 25th and 26th February 

Staffing 

After a career spanning 30 years at Priory Junior School, Mrs Wager 

will be retiring at the end of January. During her time at our school, 

she has supported countless children with their learning, and has 

been fully involved in school life—from lunchtimes, to supporting 

Friends of Priory and also serving as a school governor for many 

years too.  

A huge thank-you to her for her dedication and enthusiasm. I am 

sure you will all join with me in wishing her the very best for the 

future.  

Adverse Weather Conditions 

Please be aware that in the unlikely event that we needed to close the 

school due to adverse weather conditions, we would inform parents 

by: 

• A text message and email from Pupil Asset 

• Informing Radio Cambridgeshire 

Christingle Assembly 

Our final assembly of last term was a beautiful occasion. 

Narrated by the children, we sang carols and lit the 

Christingles. There was a lovely moment of ‘Wow!’ when 

we dimmed the lights and enjoyed the sight of the 

Christingles. 

Safety with Devices 

If Santa brought new devices, you may find the inter-

active guide at Internet Matters helpful in setting up 

parental controls. Click on the image below. 

https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/ 

 

https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/






 



Next Week’s Lunch Menu:    

CHRISTMAS LUNCH DAYS—SEE LETTER  


